
Press release: New charity
investigation: Child Survival Fund

The Charity Commission, the independent regulator of charities in England and
Wales, has opened a statutory inquiry into Child Survival Fund, registered
charity number 1116070.

The charity’s objects include to relieve poverty, distress and suffering
amongst children and young persons throughout the world.

The inquiry, which was opened on 9 February 2017, will look at the
administration, governance and management of the charity by the trustees, in
particular the extent to which the trustees have:

complied with an action plan issued by the Commission in January 2016,
which set out certain steps required to be taken by the trustees to
resolve issues of concern about the charity’s management and
administration
acted in the charity’s best interests and acted in accordance with their
legal duties
responsibly managed the charity’s resources and financial affairs,
particularly with regard to the charity’s significant debts, fundraising
costs and the proportion of fundraising income applied directly for
charitable purposes
acted with reasonable care and skill in respect of its fundraising
agreement with a US based direct mailing agency and associated risks to
the charity’s property
adequately managed risks to the charity and protected the charity’s
reputation, especially with regards to the conduct and transparency of
fundraising activities conducted by the charity or on its behalf

The Commission has a history of regulatory engagement with the charity
regarding concerns over high fundraising costs and a significant debt owed to
the direct mailing agency. The Commission undertook proactive monitoring of
the charity amid further concerns about the charity’s fragile financial
position and the trustees’ apparent failure and inability to address ongoing
issues within the charity. Further, the trustees have failed to provide
reassurance to the Commission with respect to an action plan issued to the
charity in January 2016, which was designed to address these concerns.

It is the Commission’s policy, after it has concluded an inquiry, to publish
a report detailing what issues the inquiry looked at, what actions were
undertaken as part of the inquiry and what the outcomes were. Reports of
previous inquiries by the Commission are available on GOV.UK.

The charity’s details can be viewed on the Commission’s online charity search
tool.
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Notes to editors

The Charity Commission is the independent regulator of charities in1.
England and Wales. To find out more about our work, see our annual
report.
Search for charities on our online register.2.
Section 46 of the Charities Act 2011 gives the Commission the power to3.
institute inquiries. The opening of an inquiry gives the Commission
access to a range of investigative, protective and remedial legal
powers.
The Commission’s decision to announce the opening of a statutory inquiry4.
is based on whether it is in the public interest to do so and with
consideration of our objective to increase public trust and confidence
in charities.
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